Stormwater Coalition
Minutes
Thursday, March 24, 2010

Stormwater meeting began at 10 a.m.

Welcome and Roll

Glen Tanner opened the meeting. Stormwater minutes will be emailed to each coalition member just before
each meeting.

Guess Presentation

Muscle Wall presentation by George Deussen and Robert Flygare. They showed a DVD and then led the group
outside to view the product. Some basic information about the product was highlighted.

Update on Educational Instructor/Julia Cole

20 Schools are scheduled to be completed prior to the end of the year. Those from the coalition that have
attended her presentation have given the presentation high praise.

The question was presented at the meeting as to how to measure the success of this education training. This will
question will be presented to Rhonda Thiele. The group felt the best way to determine the success was by the
number of students and the number of schools that receive the presentation. There has been some feed back on
how the students are going home after listening to the presentation at their schools and talking about it with their
parents.

Discussion on Contech Training

May 18, 2010 from 7:30 am to 10 am is the date that has been scheduled for this training. Breakfast will be
served at 7:30 am with the training to follow. The location for the training will be at the Health and Justice
Building, 151 South University Ave in Provo, Rooms 1600-1601 and 2500-2501. The breakfast and training
will be offered free of charge to all those that attend. The Coalition members have been asked to distribute the
flyers to announce the training. An email will be sent to each member with the flyer to distribute.

Inspector Training

Before this training can be scheduled, costs for a trainer and the supplies must be calculated. The County can
provide the rooms for the training at no cost to the Coalition. A trainer must be scheduled. The trainer fees will
determine the cost of the training to those that attend. The training will be a two day training. This will included
the last few hours for the exam. The exam processing fee is around $55.

An email will be sent out to all those that attended the ACCENA Stormwater training in February requesting a
reply of interest. The gathering of this information will help to determine the cost and numbers of those
interested in attending the Inspector training.

Some time in the fall, during the months of October or November 2010, have been set aside for the training.
It is hoped that one Coalition member from each City will attend the training. There will be a cost for the
training for each person in attendance.

Sub-Committee Design

Sub-committees goals are to be able to meet and get more done in regards to their assigned interests. They
gather information that is then to be presented to the Coalition for review and any adjustments that may be
required by the Coalition.

1. Inspection Committee: Ryan Johnson (Orem), Juan Garrido (Springville), Don Overson (Vineyard). This
committee’s goal is to develop one unified permit for cities to obtain when working in cities throughout Utah
County. This should allow for less confusion in regards to Permits, SWPP requirements and other Stormwater
documentation reports. It is the goal of this committee to have one designed reporting tool for all Cities. Their
goal would be not to have any need for documentation changes between cities and uniformity for everyone.



2. Public Education and Out Reach Programs: Steve Johnson (Orem) and Glen Tanner (Utah County). The goal
of this committee will be to help further the education portion of the requirements and to bring to the Coalition
any needed changes for the programs. They will present new programs to meet State Stormwater requirements.
This committee will investigate the cost effectiveness of the Coalition to purchase a computer program as a
group, that is designed for unification of reporting, and see if the cost of such a program being added to the cost
of a city’s permit would be affordable. This committee will propose purchases of videos, pamphlets, flyers, etc.

3. Elicit Discharge Committee: Committee members to be announced.
4. Construction Committee: Committee members to be announced.

Other Business
ACCENA Group recommended an Industrial training to be scheduled. Mike George will be invited to attend the
next Coalition meeting to present information regarding Industrial requirements and training. A letter will be
distributed to the Cities and Contractors regarding these requirements. It is at that time that a date for the
training should be announced. This will assist all those involved to see the importance of taking the training.

Schedule next meeting
The next scheduled meeting will be JUNE 17, 2010 at 10am.

Meeting adjourned: 11:15 a.m.



